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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Collective bargaining for public employees


	SPONSOR
	J. R. Gray


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	X
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 all employees and offices of local units of government


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	X
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The purpose of this bill is to set forth the definitions and provisions of a state-wide system of collective bargaining for public employees.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The fiscal impact of this bill on local governments is indeterminable but significant.  
The provisions of this bill apply to all state and local units of government (with 20 or more eligible employees) and their employees.

Many of the costs for collective bargaining are not predictable.  There will be significant startup and continuing training costs and one cannot predict how long negotiations will last, whether or not mediation services will be needed, or the number of meetings that could result as questions arise regarding the agreement. Costs associated with holding meetings, providing written copies of contracts, and personnel time involved if there are disputes or grievances to be settled are all direct and indirect costs that are difficult to determine (or anticipate).

The time it takes to negotiate a contract will vary.  If negotiations and other meetings are held during working hours there should be relatively little costs to local governments. However, both managers and employees must send bargaining teams, and they have to take off time to come to meetings.  There is thus the potential for local governments having to pay for someone to work those hours.  Information on the costs of doing payroll deductions is unavailable at this time.  However, the cost for sending a transferring funds and checks by mail or electronic transfer should be minimal.  Other costs resulting from collective bargaining include potential increases in (negotiated) salaries, added benefits, legal services for contract negotiation, contract compliance and defense regarding grievances and/or unfair labor practice charges.

Other possible costs potentially associated with the provisions of this bill (according to the League of Cities)  are listed below:


requirements to hire additional personnel depending on the results of a contract that relieves 
a class of employees from other duties


hiring additional employees if the "no strike" provisions of the bill fail


assuming some increase in salaries attributable to collective bargaining, services would have 
to be reduced, or employees laid off, or taxes raised.

Both negotiating and complying with a contract in fee offices such as clerks and sheriffs offices will present unique challenges and uncertain costs, as precise revenues are not easy to predict or sustain.

	DATA SOURCE(S)
	KACo, League of Cities, Betty Davis (LRC)


	PREPARER
	H. G. Marks
	REVIEW
	
	DATE
	


Page 2

